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MUNICIPAL AND NORTHERN RELATIONS 

  
Important Notice to  

All Elected Officials and Chief Administrative Officers 
  

Winnipeg Pipeline Repair Event 
  

Manitoba EMO is coordinating the Manitoba government’s response to Imperial Oil 
Ltd.’s ongoing maintenance work on a pipeline that runs between Gretna and a 
Winnipeg terminal that provides gasoline, diesel, and jet fuel to customers in Winnipeg 
and the surrounding area. 
 
Imperial Oil’s decision to shut down the pipeline and undertake repairs was made after 
preventative maintenance and proactive pipeline inspections identified integrity 
concerns in a section of pipe just south of St. Adolphe. The line was not compromised, 
and no materials were spilled into the environment. The province is engaged in 
oversight of the repair work to ensure necessary precautions are taken to protect the 
surrounding environment.  
 
The Manitoba government issued a Petroleum Bulletin, which contains additional details 
on this event. Additional bulletins may be issued as the situation evolves.   
 
Manitoba EMO advises you to reach out to your Regional Emergency Manager should 
you have additional questions about this work.  
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